FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
The question I am asking you if you have the information is 'Can I have a comprehensive list of all roads under your control in which the speed limit has been permanently raised that was not for the purpose of becoming a dual carriageway?' 

I would like the answers to come with an accurate description of when the changes occurred and where specifically the changes occured. For example 'between Alnwick and Shilbottle A1 southbound 70 mph to a 50mph enacted on August 22nd 2003'. I would like answers given in a similar style to that.
The Council does not hold a comprehensive list of all speed limit changes in the City.  The Road Traffic Act of 1936 introduced a 30mph speed limit on built up areas with street lamps no more than 200 yards apart.  Therefore without knowing when street lighting was introduced, we do not know whether limits such as these raised or lowered the speed limit.  Therefore, the following exemptions is applicable: Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
Some information is held in different parts of the Council but will take many hours to collate. Section 12 of the FoI Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information. 

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act.

The Council does, however, hold the following data for recently altered speed limits.  We have also attached historical documents, speed limit orders, where the speed limit may have been raised on a permanent basis, without records relating to the introduction of street lighting, we are not able to confirm.   

Groby Road – The (No. 2) 1972 Order increased the length of 40mph when compared to the 1964 Order, however, this has been superseded by a 30mph Order from 2004 (albeit the (No. 2) 1972 Order was not amended to suit).

Glenhills Way – This Order increased the length of 40mph on the westbound carriageway by 28m in order to accommodate an enforcement camera.

Anstey Lane – Some of the length covered by the 1976 Order had a 30mph speed limit imposed by a 30mph Order in 2004, however, the 1976 Order has not been amended. Part of Anstey Lane is also covered by a 50mph County Order from 2008.  Again, the 1976 Order has not been amended.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
